

Bell Baseball Booster Club Agenda - 05.01.17 600pm at EDB Activity Center 2nd Floor/Team Meeting Room

Start time: 6:00 P.M Stop time: 6:50 P.M. Total minutes: 50 minutes

Total in attendance: 35, plus Coach Gibson

Treasury Report:

*Paula Empkey reported that our current balance is \$20,544.14

Senior Night - Great Job!!!!

*Dean Sifuentes thanked ALL who helped with the preparation of Senior Night. It was a great night, and was well organized. Thank you Mary Bernhart, Vanessa Ornelas, and Angie Herd!

End of Year Banquet

- Options 1 & 2
 - Wednesday, 5/10 at the Tech Center, Monday, 5/22 or Tuesday, 5/23 at Compass church
- Motions and voting
 - Voting took place and it was decided that the banquet will be held on Tuesday, 5/23 at Compass Church from 6:30-8:30 P.M.
- i Fratelli's will cater, and dinner will include lasagna, penne pasta, salad, and rolls
- Tickets will be \$25 per ticket (players are free), the players are allowed to bring dates to this event, and family members can also attend.
- More information will be sent out via e-mail regarding the banquet
- If you have not sent 3-4 pics of your player to Brian Ruby, please have them send them A.S.A.P. The deadline to send them is Wednesday, 5/10. Be sure to include name, team, and # in subject line. Example: namevarsity5

Nominations for Booster Club Positions 2017-2018 Year

End of meeting turn in ballot

*Ballots were available at the meeting, and voting took place for the 2017-2018 officer and member committee members for Booster Club. Several positions are going to be shared by several members.

*Results will be shared at the End of Year Banquet

Playoff Series

• Volunteers needed for concessions, grill, scoreboard, etc.

There will be playoff games held at the Bell Baseball field this weekend on Friday, 5/5 at 7:00 P.M. and Saturday, 5/6 at 12:00 P.M. between Colleyville and Trimble Tech. This is a great money making opportunity for our booster club. Volunteers are needed for this.

Coach Gibson - "Diamond Talk"

- Coach Gibson thanked the Booster Club for all of their time and help with all the activities throughout the season
- He again thanked everyone for their help with Senior Night, and felt it went very well
- He reported on each team:
 - *JV White had a rough start, but finished strong
 - *JV Blue ended with a 500 winning percentage, and competed very well
 - *Varsity had a rough season, not playing consistent, ending in last place
- He will be conducting exit interview with each of the players, beginning with the seniors.
 He will discuss with continuing players their plans for summer baseball, what summer teams they plan to play on, etc.
- A question about the summer baseball program was asked, and Coach Gibson said that
 the number of teams has not been decided yet, and it would depend on the information
 he will get through the exit interviews. It is very similar to Fall ball, John Blume coaches
 the JV team, while Don Peterson coaches the Varsity. It generally costs \$100 dollars per
 player to be paid to the summer coaches.
- Any players interested in the Bell summer strength and conditioning program with Coach Glaze can see Coach Gibson, or Coach Carter for more information.
- Boys who play football in the fall will rejoin baseball class in the winter.
- Boys who choose to play basketball, it doesn't end until mid-February. It can be done, but it is just a little more challenging.